Faculty Council Minutes

December 9, 2004

Members Present: Larry Booth, James Braun, Stephen Burnett, Debra J. Cody, Tom Eddins, Thomas Harden, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, David Ludley, Gary May, George Nakos, Sue E. Odom, Sherry Richardson and Joe Trachtenberg 

Non-members Present: Lari Arjomand, Cathie Aust, Gordon Baker, Tom Barnett, Ginny Bass, Jacob Chacko, Anthony Giovannitti, Sharon Hoffman, James Mackin, Ernest Miller, Benita Moore, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, Margaret Thompson, Ray Wallace,  Martha Wicker, Sabrina Williams
Meeting called to order at noon

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the November 11th meeting were approved.

Reports

            CAPC (Fox)

· Course prerequisite and numbering approved.

· Two readings for Music Education proposals.

· Communication Arts course proposal.

· CCSU 1001, 1002 will replace CSOR 0098 and COMM 1001, 1002.

· Questions will be addressed in January meeting which is scheduled for Jan. 6th.

            Provost

· The Professional Standards Commission conducted a site visit for the music proposal. There will be other accreditation teams on campus after the New Year.

· The school received the SACS Report and we have been reaccredited. The Provost thanked the committees and faculty and staff for all the work towards reaccredidation.

· The Provost reminded faculty that the QEP will have to be fulfilled and we will work on it every year.

· Clayton received one of six planning grants for $450,000 approved by the BOR. The focus of the grant is on Math and Science Education.

· The name of the POST proposal was changed to Professional Organizational Systems Technology. Also changes were made in the language and wording of the proposal.

· Barnett working on proposal for Masters of Legal Studies to go before CAPC in January. 

            President

· The President thanked all for help with the reaffirmation.

· The President met with the BOR staff and presented topic of land acquisition for the Locust Grove location. It is set for the February agenda. March is the time frame for approval.  

· The Locust Grove location will be a branch campus.

· The city of Locust Grove donated 197 acres of land with an estimated value of over 2 million dollars. The property has visibility from I-75. Thanks to O’Hare, Hoffman and Hall for their help with the project. A more detailed report will be given in January.

· Gary May will be the speaker for the December Commencement. The President asked for ideas for future graduation speakers.

· The Dean of CIMS position was offered to Dr. Ford. He will begin Feb.1st.
· The VP for External Relations pool is excellent and being narrowed for on campus interviews.

SGA (No Report)

Subcommittee to Re-edit By-Laws (Trachtenberg)

· The committee met twice and completed the job. Braun will send out edited By-laws for review and discussion for the January meeting.

Subcommittee on Parking (Trachtenberg)

· Suggestions for Spring 2005 have been submitted to the President for consideration. O’Hare will make a report in January.

Name Change Subcommittee (Braun)

· The forums were poorly attended but lots of suggestions and discussion came through email.
· A survey was sent to faculty. The most popular choices for inclusion were Clayton, Georgia, and Southeast. Thanks to Wicker for the survey and data results turnaround.
· The committee is moving forward.
Old Business

New Business


Q & A Concerning Evaluations

· Mackin and Wicker answered questions.
· Some questions included administering evaluations earlier in the semester, getting results before the end of semester and administering evaluations strictly online.
· A motion was passed to administer evaluations within the last two weeks of the Spring 2005 semester.
Concern about Processing Time of Grant Applications

· The President signs grant applications at a weekly staff meeting unless the applications have to be sent back for signatures.
The Process

· The President has asked that applications go to Vickie Fennell instead of Bruce Spratt for signatures.
· There is a minimum of three days prior to submission that is needed to get the Presidents signature. 
· Carefully review the application to make sure if the President’s signature is really needed. 
· The President is considering authorizing someone to sign in his absence.
Announcements 

Congratulations to Bud Miller on his new grandchild.

The next meeting is scheduled for Jan. 13th and notice will be sent on Jan. 6th.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00 p.m.

